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      MINUTES of November 7th  2019  

Pursuant to the notice filed with the Town Clerk, the meeting of the Conservation Commission was held in the Lower Conference Room at Dedham Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday November 7, 2019.

The following Commissioners were present:
Laura Bugay, Chair
Stephanie Radner, Clerk
Michelle Kayserman, Vice Chair
Nick Garlick

The following staff were also present:
Elissa Brown, Agent
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Commissioner Bugay called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm in accordance with the Wetlands Protection Act, M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40, the Dedham Wetlands Bylaw, and the Dedham Stormwater Management Bylaw.

Continuances:
The following applications were continued to November 21, 2019: 
· 637 East Street, Frank Gobi, Applicant – John Glossa, Glossa Engineering, Rep. - Roadway and utilities for a proposed subdivision adjacent to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands- (DEP File # 141-0486). 
· 123 Westfield Street- Lot 1, Oliver Garry, Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Representative – Demolition of existing barn and construction of a new single-family dwelling with septic system (DEP File #141-0549, MSMP 2019-03).
· 123 Westfield Street- Lot 2, Oliver Garry, Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Representative – Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of a new single-family dwelling with septic system (DEP File #141-0548, MSMP 2019-04).  
· 35 Roosevelt Road, Kevin Costello, Applicant-Jim DeCelle, DeCelle-Burke-Salas, Representative-  Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit for a new single-family dwelling(DEP#141-0559, MSMP 2019-13)
· 8 Industrial Way, Hurley Wire and Cable, Applicant-Joe Murphy, Representative-Major Stormwater Management Permit for the demolition of existing wooden addition and replacement with new steel structure with loading dock and access ramp (MSMP 2019-04)

Applications Continued from Previous Meetings:
92 Country Club Road, Robert Naser, Applicant-Scot Henderson, Henderson Consulting, Representative - Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit application for the renovation of an existing single-family dwelling (DEP #141-0560, MSMP 2019-12). Scott Henderson, Rob and Camille Naser were present.

	Documents of Record
· Major Stormwater Management Permit Application; prepared by Scott P. Henderson, PE: dated October 8, 2019.
· Notice of Intent Site Development; prepared by Scott Henderson, PE; last revised October 30, 2019
· Existing Conditions Plan; prepared by Toomey Land Surveying and stamped by James Toomey, PLS; dated May 31, 2018.
· Site Plans; prepared by Scott P. Henderson, PE and stamped by Scott Henderson  PE: last revised October 30,2019
· Stormwater Report & Drainage Calculations Site Development; prepared by Scott P. Henderson, PE and stamped by Scott Henderson PE; dated October 30, 2019 
		
	Mr. Henderson summarized historic enforcement orders issued to the previous property owner and their resolution. He provided documentation that the required re-grading had been completed.  He presented the proposed plan that contained some re-grading in the UBA. He further stated that test pits had been conducted and the infiltration trench had been moved out of the UBA.  He provided TSS and TP calculations and the required sub-watershed maps.  Additionally, he stated that he had changed the driveway from pavement to gravel.  A revised O&M plan and the wetland data sheets were provided.  
	
	Commissioner Bugay reminded Mr. Henderson that the 40% reported void space be changed to 30%.  She stated that the infiltration system should be covered with a minimum 6-inch stone cover.  She questioned whether the galleys had adequate (2 feet) separation from groundwater and also noted that the Stormtech detail on the plan needed to be revised and that System 3 on the plan must be revised to demonstrate that it could hold the required 2 inches of stormwater.  She commented that the re-graded area in the UBA should be stabilized with loam and seed with trees and a planting plan be submitted. 
	
	Agent Brown asked that the applicant show a walkway to the front door if one was contemplated. Commissioner Radner recommended a meadow seed mix for the front yard.  Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue until November 21, 2019.  Commissioner Radner seconded All were in favor. 


New Applications: 
230 Sprague Street (168-81), 230 Sprague Street, LLC Applicant – Scott Henderson, Tony Ferrara, Henderson Consulting Services, Representative – Demo and New SFD (MSMP 2019-15)
230 Sprague Street (168-159), 230 Sprague Street, LLC Applicant – Scott Henderson,  Tony Ferrara, Henderson Consulting Services, Representative – New SFD (MSMP 2019-16).  Mr. Henderson and Tony Ferrara were present. 

	Mr. Henderson described the subject property which consists of two lots totaling 10,000 sf.  He summarized the proposed project of two new single-family dwellings, noting that there would be no change to the rear of the site where stormwater flows towards Alden Street. He reviewed the results of soil test pits that revealed fill with asphalt and other unidentified materials.  He stated that each house would have a driveway that was 20 ft wide and contain a catch basin discharging to four concrete galleys.  Commissioner Kayserman asked that the void ratios be revised from 40% to 30%, and that a hood be added to each catch basin.  Commissioner Bugay questioned whether the infiltration systems met the required 10-ft separation from the property line and requested that the applicant confirm the number of trees that had been removed. Mr. Henderson stated that he would move the infiltration away from the street or ask for a waiver.  He stated that the crushed stone infiltration trench was not modeled; it was being done in addition to stormwater requirements to supply additional treatment and storage capacity.  Steve Gigliotti, owner of 222 Sprague Street asked what relief he would be eligible for if his property became subject to flooding after the new development.  Paul Nugent, 149 Turner Street, expressed his concern about the ledge removal and possible blasting impacts.  Mr. Ferrrara stated he does not plan on blasting, but regardless he would conduct a pre-construction survey of the homes of abutters that were interested. 

	Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue until the November 21, 2019.  Commissioner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor. 

Informal Discussion- 
· Request for Modification  - 43 Hillsdale Rd.  Agent Brown advised the Commission that the applicant had installed a significantly different stormwater system than what they had previously approved.  Other changes to the site were made without approval from the ZBA and the Building Department had issued a Stop Work Order.  The applicant explained the changes that he had made and his reasoning for doing so.   

The Commission stated given the complexity of the site and the stormwater system they would like a new application, with a 3rd party review of the stormwater plans. The applicant would need to re-notify the abutters and provide details for the new structures.  Commissioner Bugay added that he would need to show additional grading (if planned) towards back of the site and provide tree replacement for trees removed. 
· Certificates of Compliance:  
· Keolis/MBCR denied pending permanent re-vegetation. 
· 75 Icehouse Lane, issued with changes noted.  
· Administrative Approvals: 
· 83 Taft Lane- Tree trimming in the Buffer Zone 
· 11 Leominster Rd -Patio construction in the Buffer Zone 

· 214 Lowder St - Refund $1,200 from escrow to John Joyce, Old Grove Partners. Commissioner Bugay made a motion to approve. Commissioner Radner seconded. All voted in favor.

Agents Report:
· Habits of Highly Effective Conservation Commissions-Self Assessment- Agent Brown asked that all the Commissioners review the assessment, which she believes would be a good guide for the future. 
· Warrant Article Discussion
· Manor Fields- ConCom discussion on property status and authorized Agent Brown to send an email to Town Meeting Chairs, to be forwarded to their representatives, explaining the history of ConCom and possible future ConCom actions. All were in favor, Commissioner Kayserman abstained. 
· Plastic Bag Reduction -The Commission authorized Agent Brown to draft a letter of support for the Plastic Bag ban initiative. 
· Minutes: The Commission moved to approve the Meeting Minutes of 10/17/19.

Commissioner Bugay moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 pm. Commissioner Radner seconded. All were in favor. 


Respectfully submitted, 


Renee Johnson 
Administrator 
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